
Municipal District of Bonnyville No. 87 

Request for Decision (RFD) 
 

 

PROPOSAL & BACKGROUND 

One of our three frontload garbage trucks, unit #10540, will be due for replacement in 2025. This truck currently 
has over 602,000km and will be 15 years old at the time of replacement. When the equipment replacement 
program began, the frontload garbage trucks were given a 10-year useful life span. Through improved 
maintenance and truck rotation we have extended the useful life to 15 years.  
With the expected 12 to 18 month wait on delivery of a new truck from the time of order, a Request for 
Proposals for a new frontload garbage truck was posted on Alberta Purchasing Connection on December 19th 
and closed on January 26th. In total, eight proposals were received.  

DISCUSSION ON BENEFITS, DISADVANTAGES & OPTIONS 

Below is a summary of the eight submissions with pricing at the time of their submission.  
 
Stahl Peterbilt - $493,875.00 + GST 
Commercial Truck Equipment - $516,747.75 + GST 
Superior North America - $528,436.75 + GST 
Fort Fabrication & Welding - $539,895.75 + GST 
Raymax Equipment Sales (Freightliner) - $559,463.00 + GST 
Raymax Equipment Sales (Peterbilt) - $591,161.75 + GST 
Diamond Truck Centre - $606,900.47 + GST 
Raymax Equipment Sales (Autocar) - $634,376.00 + GST 
 
Administration is seeking Council approval of up to $505,000 to purchase a new frontload garbage truck from 
Stahl Peterbilt to be delivered in 2025. Exact pricing will be dependent on the US dollar exchange rate at the 
time of order as the truck chassis will be manufactured in the US. 
                                                                                                                                                                        

REFERENCE TO STRATEGIC PLAN 

Goal 3: Promote community development. 
 
 

REFERENCE TO PROVINCIAL/FEDERAL LEGISLATION 

N/A 

Meeting:     Regular Meeting of Council 

Meeting Date:  February 27, 2024  

Originated By:  Brad Ollen, Manager of Waste Services  

Title: Equipment Purchase – 2025 Frontload Garbage Truck 



COSTS & SOURCE OF FUNDING 

The source of funding for this purchase is requested to come from the Equipment Replacement Reserve and 
payment would be made upon delivery of the unit.  

COMMUNICATIONS STRATEGY 

N/A 

ADMINISTRATION RECOMMENDED ACTION 

THAT Council approves an unbudgeted expenditure for the purchase of a new frontload garbage truck from 
Stahl Peterbilt up to a maximum of $505,000, for delivery in 2025, to be funded from the Equipment 
Replacement Reserve.  

COUNCIL OPTIONS 

1. THAT Council approves an unbudgeted expenditure for the purchase of a new frontload garbage truck 
from Stahl Peterbilt up to a maximum of $505,000, for delivery in 2025, to be funded from the 
Equipment Replacement Reserve. 

2. THAT Council denies the request from Administration for the purchase of a new frontload garbage truck 
from Stahl Peterbilt for delivery in 2025. 

3. THAT Council directs Administration to bring back additional information regarding the purchase of a 
new frontload garbage truck to a future meeting of Council, as discussed. 

 
  



Report Approval Details 

Document Title: Equipment Purchase - 2025 Frontload Garbage Truck.docx 

Attachments:  

Final Approval Date: Feb 21, 2024 

 

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below: 

Stephanie Severin 


